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Vale: election of the Chairman of the Board of Directors 
 
Rio de Janeiro, November 8, 2010 – Vale S.A. (Vale) announces that Valepar, its controlling 
shareholder, has nominated Ricardo José da Costa Flores for the chairmanship of Vale's Board of 
Directors. As a consequence, Mr. Flores' name will be submitted to Board approval in its next 
meeting that will take place on November 25, 2010. 
 
Ricardo Flores, an economist, is currently president of Previ, the largest pension fund in Latin 
America. Previously, Mr. Flores was Vice-President of Credit, Controller and Global Risk and 
Director of Operating Assets Restructuring of Banco do Brasil S.A., where he developed a 
successful career in banking.   He was also Chairman of the Board of Directors of Banco Nossa 
Caixa and member of the Board of executive officers of the Federação Brasileira de Bancos 
(Febraban). Mr. Flores is currently Chairman of the Board of Directors of Brasilcap Capitalização 
S.A., president of the Federação Nacional de Capitalização (Fenacap), and vice-president of the 
Confederação Nacional das Empresas de Seguros Gerais, Previdência Privada e Vida, Saúde 
Suplementar e Capitalização (CNSeg). 
 
Ricardo Flores will replace Sergio Rosa as the Chairman of Vale’s Board of Directors. Sergio Rosa, 
who was Chairman of our Board of Directors since May 2003, gave an important contribution to 
Vale's process of strong shareholder value creation of the last few years. 
 
 

 
 

For further information, please contact: 
+55-21-3814-4540 

Roberto Castello Branco: roberto.castello.branco@vale.com 
Viktor Moszkowicz: viktor.moszkowicz@vale.com 

Carla Albano Miller: carla.albano@vale.com 
Andrea Gutman: andrea.gutman@vale.com 

Fernando Frey: fernando.frey@vale.com 
Marcio Loures Penna: marcio.penna@vale.com 

Samantha Pons: samantha.pons@vale.com 
Thomaz Freire: thomaz.freire@vale.com  

 
 
This press release may contain statements that express management’s expectations about future events or results rather than historical facts. 
These forward-looking statements involve risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those projected in 
forward-looking statements, and Vale cannot give assurance that such statements will prove correct. These risks and uncertainties include 
factors: relating to the Brazilian and Canadian economy and securities markets, which exhibit volatility and can be adversely affected by 
developments in other countries; relating to the iron ore and nickel business and its dependence on the global steel industry, which is cyclical in 
nature; and relating to the highly competitive industries in which Vale operates. For additional information on factors that could cause Vale’s 
actual results to differ from expectations reflected in forward-looking statements, please see Vale’s reports filed with the Brazilian Comissão de 
Valores Mobiliários and the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 

 

 


